## **Births and Deaths**

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements,

ENGAGED

The engagement is announced of Paula Corrine (Cory), daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Bailey of Deer Lake, Newfoundland to Stephen Charles, son of Mr. and Mrs. Charles Barr of Hemmingford, Que. The wedding will take place Sept. 22nd in Fort McMurray, Alberta.

KYLE - WHEALON -We, the parents of Kendra Margaret and Christopher are happy to announce the engagement of our children. A January 1990 wedding is planned.

Kenneth & Margaret Marvin & Jackie

BORN

FREDERICK - Michel and Faye (née Germain) are proud to announce the arrival of their first baby, a son Julian, 6 lbs. 5 pzs. at the Lasalle General Hospital, on June 6, 1989, Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Lucien Germain of Hemmingford and Mr. and Mrs. Yvon Frederick of Huntingdon.

RYAN - John and Audrey are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter, Katie Maureen on AUgust 12, 1989 weighing 8 lbs. 3 oz. A baby sister for Kelly, Colleen, Heather and Dennis and a new grand-daughter for Mrs. Marjorie Minchinton of Huntingdon.

DIED

DOBRIK, Paul Senior -At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on August 26, 1989, age 87 years. Beloved husband of Katherine Mazor, dear father of Paul and Tibor. Leaves to mourn him, 2 daughtersin-law, 4 grandchildren and 5 great grandchildren. Cremation followed by a private interment will be held on September 9th in the Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery.

IN MEMORIAM

DUMAS, Bernice (Barrington) - In loving memory of a dear sister, sister-in-law and a very dear friend, who passed away four years ago on August 30.

"Gone is the face we loved

so dear,

Silent is the voice we loved to hear,

Too far away for sight or speech

But not too far for thought

to reach Sweet to remember her,

who once was here And who, through absent, is just as dear."

Remember you always Jack and Betty.

CARD OF THANKS

Thank you much for the lovely pot luck supper, the cards and beautiful gifts. We feel in today's society it very hard to find an area to live where the people genuinely care about one another and aren't afraid to get involved. We have had the privilege of living in Rockburn for 12 years and have grown to love and appreciate the people we have met and the environment that surrounds us. Everyone will be greatly missed. In moving we can only hope to find another area half as gracious to live.

Gary, Linda, John and Stacey Carrigan CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Constance Magnussen wishes to thank the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, 2nd and 3rd floors, with a special thanks to Dr. Blonde, Many, many thanks to everyone at the Centre d'accueil Ormstown, for all their tender loving care. Thanks to everyone for cards and donations. We are forever grateful.

The Magnussen family

We would like to thank our friends, relatives, and neighbours for the kindness and love extended to us in the loss of a dear husband, father and grandfather. The flowers, food, cards and donations were greatly appreciated. To the doctors, nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, thank you for the kindness and care given to Charlie. God bless.

> Margaret Wright and family

We, Allan and Isabel Cavers wish to thank our family, friends, relatives and neighbours for making our 50th anniversary celebration such a happy time. Thanks also to the ladies of the U.C.W. for their special part in providing the delicious refreshments. Thanks too for the many cards of congratulations, phone calls and flowers.

Allan and Isabel Cavers

We would like to thank all our friends, neighbours and relatives who honoured us with their presence on August 19th, our fiftieth wedding anniversary. You made it an occasion we will always cherish and remember. And to those well-wishers who were unable to attend, we would like to express our sincere thanks. We hope that you will accept this as a personal note of appreciation.

Alison and Clifford Moore

## "Just Married" automobile involved in fatal crash

A Hemmingford wedding reception had just gotten underway at the Recreation Center last Saturday, August 26, when news arrived that the bridegroom's car had been in a fatal head-on collision on Route 202 beside Parc Safari.

The late - 1970's model Oldsmobile of Michael Dann, 29, was taken by two young guests at the reception which was seen by witnesses speeding out of the village, eastward around 6:30 p.m.

Victims of the crash were Prescott, Ontario residents Evelyn Gilson, 59, and her daughter Brenda Lee 27, who were both killed instantly. One of the victims was thrown through the windshield while the other was squeezed inside the car. The Oldsmobile went over the victims car, according to the Lacolle Detachment of the Quebec Police Force.

Also in the victims' car where the daughters of Brenda Lee Gilson, Cathy 4, and Erin 9, who were rushed to Barrie Memorial Hospital.

The family had been spending the day at the zoo.

The other injured victims in the crash were taken to the Haut-Richelieu Hospital in St.Jean. Firemen were also on the scene.

Members of the wedding party, dressed in formal attire, were at the scene along Route 202. The automobile, decorated with "Just Married" lettering and hearts, lay in rubble. The bride is from Mooers, New-York.

The QPF says a coroner's inquest could be requested to determine the actual cause of the accident and there is the possibility that criminal charges may be laid.